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Fellow shaggers, hope all of you are having a wonderful 
summer.  Lots of things are going on such as the great 
job that Rick and Debbie Wolfe done putting together 
the Wine Tour that many of you went on to Grove Winery.  
The ENO Beach Area Shag Club Party was great and we all 
had a lot of fun going down and spending time with our fellow shaggers 
at ENO.  They put on a real nice 50’s Party and one of our own, Mary 
Gregory tied for 1st. place on Best Costume.  We all had a great time!  I’m 
sure you all are counting the days until our Area Luau Party is here on 
June 13th.  Polly and her committee have been working overtime to make 
sure that you will have a great time, as in past parties, I don’t think you 
will want to miss this one.  And if we are not busy enough, the very next 
week is our 6 club Coalition Party at Thirsty’s in Greensboro.  See the 
enclosed flyer for all the information.  This is a reward for you supporting 
and buying the t-shirts from last years shirt sales.  See Mary Gregory, 
if you have any questions concerning this party and to put your order 
in for this year’s coalition shirt.  The club has decided to purchase the 
AED Defibrilator and for those of you that would like to take the training 
“Absolutely Free”, see Joan Kimbro for registration.  I hope you all are as 
excited about all the activities going on in the club as we are.  I hope you 
will volunteer to be on some of these committees and to bring fresh ideas 
to our club.  As you know our Special Olympics Golf Tournament is in 
our near future.  We will need a lot of volunteers and helpers.  See Chuck 
Upchurch and he will be glad to sign you up.  Michelle Thomas is now 
starting to get ideas for the Fun Monday Booth at SOS.  So if any of you 
have ideas or just want to help, please contact Michelle.

It seems like everytime I write this letter, we have more members, friends, 

Current Membership is:

238

and family who has had serious health issues or have fallen on hard times.  To all of you, we want you 
to know that everyone in this club is thinking about you and support you.  The outpouring of love and 
generosity that this club has shown in the past confi rms my belief, that we are all just one big family that 
cares for each and everyone of us.  

Keep a smile, things will get better, brighter things will happen in the future.

Keep on Shaggin’



Minutes Of The May 2009 BSC Business Meeting held May 15, 2009

MEMBERS PRESENT:

David Satterfi eld Judy Satterfi eld Evelyn Turner Lynda Justice Edith Loy  Louise Flanigan
Jonnie Ellington Kim Hodge Pam McHone Steve McHone Baxter Sellars David Tuttle
Polly Tuttle Larry Hursey Betty Honeycutt Judy Smith Pat Hodgin Mary Gregory
Ronnie Gregory Butch Dowd Jim West  Stephanie West June Graham Randy Graham
Ed Smith  Patti Smith Selene Ursery Scott Ursery Angie Sharpe Clint Sharpe
Zeke McFayden Billie McFayden Steve Pettigrew Carol Pettigrew Stephen Stearns Frank Bunn
Penny Simmons Brian Johnson Tommy Stafford Vickie Stafford Betty Caviness Jake Caviness
Alma Hill  Betty Justice Paul Denijs Brenda Smith Kent Bradsher CB Kimbro         
Joan Kimbro 
 

The BSC business meeting was brought to order at 8:00 p.m. by Ronnie Gregory      
       
• No new members or guest were present.
• Carol Pettigrew reported that the club currently has 238 members. As no corrections were noted for April minutes, motion 
 made and carried to accept minutes as written.  
• David Satterfi eld gave the treasury report.  Balance as of 5/15/09 is $7,671.97.  Motion passed and was accepted as 
 reported.
• Louise Flanigan reported on Sunshine.  Mary Gregory is retiring, Steve McHone had surgery, Linda Maccia is having 
 surgery, Sissy Tilgman’s mother and brother, Mike, are having health issues, Rhonda Webster and Jim Parker got married, 
 Jackie Hallaman is having serious health issues, Pam Hord is at home after major surgery, Penny Simmon’s father is very  
 sick, Carolyn Moore had surgery and Denise UpChurch’s Aunt is gravely ill.  
• Mary Gregory gave a report in Denise Upchurch’s absence regarding the Cruise for 2010. Time to sign up for cruise 
 has been extended until May 31.  Mary reminded everyone about the upcoming Coalition Party that will be held at 
 Thirsty’s in Greensboro on June 20.   Also, T-shirts for coalition party to be held at Fall SOS 2009 are for sale now, so see 
 Mary to order.  All members should verify email addresses or mailing addresses if it has been changed since you signed up
  or you aren’t getting your shag rag. The winner of “Who Am I” was Evelyn Turner.  She guessed Anne Baker’s picture.
• Ronnie reminded everyone that the Summer Workshop in Jacksonville is coming up soon so please plan to go.  Also, 
 Eno Beach Shag Club’s Meet the Area Shag Club Party will be May 16, plan to go and support our sister club.  He also 
 asked that someone volunteer to chair the next Meals on Wheels Benefi t.  Stephen Stearns volunteered to chair the event. 
 In Rick Wolfe’s absence, Ronnie said not to forget the Wine trip at Grove Winery; it’s still on for May 16.  Winston 
 Salem’s party will be June 27th at Tanglewood.  New plaques have been ordered and will be out soon. Question was asked
 if Ramada would let us put trophies up for display.  Ronnie will check.
• Brenda Smith, Chairman of the Float for 2009 Spring SOS announced that our shag club won 1st place for the 7th year 
 in a row, Best Shag Theme in the SOS Parade this year.  She presented the club with the 1st place trophy.  We also won 
 $300 for placing 1st place in our category.  We donated the $300 we won and also added $300 from our shag club funds 
 to the Fire Relief Fund for fi re victims from the fi res that destroyed homes and property during Spring SOS. Almost all 
 clubs that won in the parade donated money and matched funds from their clubs to the fi re victims.  Brenda asked that the
  shag club vote to give back to Ronnie and Mary the $300 paid out of pocket.  Motion was made and carried to reimburse 
 them for the $300.  Approximately $651 was left over after cost for our fl oat.  
• Polly Tuttle said that the decorations for the Luau were almost done. She needs volunteers to help serve food, see Polly. 
 She also reported that Mary has raffl e tickets for sale to win $500 at the Luau.  The Second Chance Prom was fun and all 
 had pictures made. A reminder that Hat Night is coming up soon, so get out those hats and come to impress.
• Joan Kimbro spoke about the AED unit.  She had Bud Catoe from the Burlington Fire Department speak at the Board 
 Meeting to discuss the AED unit and liability issues.  He has offered to train anyone that wants to learn how to use the 
 AED unit and also learn CPR.  AED unit could cost around $1,200.  Motion was made and passed to buy the AED unit for 
 our shag club’s use. After the motion was made,  Ronnie reported that the SOS Foundation has pledged to give $600 to us 
 toward the purchase of this unit.  
• Next Board Meeting will be on Monday, July 13, 2009 at the K & W Cafeteria at 6:30 p.m.  All members are welcome to 
 attend. 
• Kim Hodge was the winner of the 50-50.  She won $77.00
• The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

 Submitted by Carol Pettigrew
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Master’s in the Ramada

Home of the 

Burlington Shag Club

We Shag every Friday Night from 

9:00pm til 1:00am!

May 2009 Treasury Report
Balance on   4-03-2009:  $7,548.17

Income Expenses
50/50 from 4/03//09 Bus.Mtg. $56.00 Misc. Expense $84.57
SOS Cards $1320.00 SOS Cards $1950.00
Membership $305.00 2009 Parade Float Expense $989.63
American Bop Assoc. Donation $32.00 DJ’s $500.00
2009 Parade Float Income $2055.00 2009 Summer ACSC Wrkshop Tickets $120.00

Total Income = $3768.00 Total Expenses = $3644.20

Balance as of 4-03-09  $7,671.97

BSC Wine Tour

Rhonda Webster and Jim Parker 

were Married on 

May 9, 2009.

Congratulations to 

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Parker

d W b d Ji P k

Grove Winery

Thanks to Rick & Debbie 

and the Grove Winery, we 

all had a great time.!

The next Burlington Shag Club Board of Directors Meeting

will be held at the K&W Restaurant on Monday, July 13, 2009

at 6:30pm.  All members are welcome to attend.
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Congratulations to Evelyn Turner,

Winner of May’s “Who Am I”.

Here she is all grown up!

Anne Baker

Congratulations to: Buddy Whaley!

He has been nominated as a “Living 

Legend” at Fat Harold’s Beach Club.Legend” at Fat Harold’s Beach Club.

AED

Let’s all get trained!

To sign up for training and 

for more information, 

call Joan Kimbro at 336-584-1780

Being forced to listen to something you really don’t 

like does not ensure that you will learn to like it. 

More than likely, it merely means that you will find 

another diversion and location where you will de-

vote your spare time and dollars.

I’ve been told (I wasn’t around back in the early 

days of the Shag, although I sincerely regret miss-

ing it) by some that “Shag Music” should be only 

old hard core R&B as it was “in the beginning”. I’ve 

also been told by others that what the dance re-

ally began with was more of the smooth Big Band 

sound. Now, I’m not smart enough to determine 

whose memory has failed them, who has selective 

memory retention or who is simply misinformed, 

but it does seem to me that what is important is 

keeping the numbers who enjoy it growing and 

making sure that it is not going to dies with our 

generation. 

So, as far as I am concerned, I would like to suggest 

that we stop arguing among ourselves about what 

is a proper “shag song”. I would propose a simple 

definition. That is, a “shag song” is any one that 

makes people want to get on the dance floor and 

start shagging and enjoying themselves. 

Having said this, I never doubt for a moment that 

“shag music” will always have a heavy R&B base, and 

certain standards will always be heard. But at the 

same time, let’s take advantage of those country, pop, 

or even Latin songs that have our type of beat. 

I’ve been to parties where through “censorship” im-

posed by either the DJ (certainly not one of our asso-

ciation members) or one of the hosts, only one style of 

shag music was played. The majority of the attendees/

guests, or at least those who were heard to express an 

opinion, did not particularly enjoy the experience. 

My final bit of advice is to give the DJ a request that 

you would like to hear. Most of us will do our best to 

work it in as quickly as possible.

There are a lot of terms that are used loosely out there to 

describe the music (or subsets of it) that we (Shaggers) 

dance to and occasionally sip a few beers to. These include 

“Shag Music”, “Beach Music”, “Smoothies”, “Boogie Woogie”, 

“Bubblegum”. Since none of these terms mean the same 

thing to any to Shaggers, you can imagine how difficult it is 

for the DJ who gets a request for a “good shag song”, where 

the requested can’t give a single title or artist that he can 

identify as the type he personally associates with “good 

shag songs”. 

In fact, there is such a variety of types of music out there 

that is enjoyed by different people or regions, although 

they are all legitimate Shaggers , that I am firmly convinced 

that if a DJ were to compile a list of 100 proven and well 

know “shag songs”, and then ask ten well-versed Shaggers 

to select their ten favorite songs, that they would gener-

ally be in agreement on about 20% of their selections. And 

there is nothing wrong with that! That is one of the great 

things about Shag Music, there is something out there for 

everybody. 

So just what is this thing we call “Shag Music”? Personally, 

after several years of enjoying it after the military trans-

ferred me back in 1986, I still can’t quite pin it down. Part 

of the reason is that the music has expanded it’s R&B roots 

to include all types of music, as long as that special beat is 

there. 

As a DJ, this is one of the strengths, and also one of the 

weaknesses of trying to play “Shag Music” to the various 

types of people who love it. I call it a strength because no 

matter what your previous personal tastes in music were 

before you became a follower of this special dance and 

music, there is something there for you. R&B, Country, 

Big Band, and Pop (and we can even say Latin ) have been 

played regularly at popular shag clubs. 

It is also a weakness because there are a few out there who 

firmly believe that “Shag Music” is one and only one style 

of music. THEIR kind. Now, I have no problem with anyone 

who enjoys this music. Where I have a small disagreement 

is with anyone who tries to restrict the sincere enjoyment 

of this dance by others acting as a censor on the music 

by trying to pressure the DJ in a given club to play only a 

particular type of “Shag Music”.  Being forced to listen to 

something you really don’t like does not ensure that you 

will learn to like it. More than likely, it merely means 

that you will find another diversion and location where 

you will devote your spare time and dollars.

JUST WHAT IS “SHAG MUSIC” ? 

(NOTE: This article was written by David Sessoms while he was Secretary of the Association of Beach & Shag Club DJ’s, and 

has been published in numerous newsletters and magazines.
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Happy

Birthday! Next 

Business Meeting

June 19, 2009

at 8:00 pm

at the Ramada

Sunshine
News!

MaryAnn Lynch’s Father is very ill and in the � 
Hospital.
Billie McFayden is home recovering from � 
surgery
Carol Pettigrew’s Sister is having serious � 
medical issues
Carolyn Moore is back to work, however is � 
still on the road to recovering
CONGRATULATIONS to Mary Gregory � 
retired on June 1, 2009 
Jackie Hallaman is home recovering and doing � 
much better
Denise Upchurch’s Aunt (Margie Neil)passed � 
away. 
Linda Maccia had hand surgery and is home � 
recovering. 
Steve McHone had surgery� 
Ruth (Sissy) Tillman’s Mother has had some � 
medical problems and her brother (Mike 
Watson a former BSC member) had neck 
surgery Monday at Duke!  
CONGRATULATIONS to Jim Parker and � 
Rhonda Webster they were married on 
May 9, 2009
Pam Hord is home recovering from by-pass � 
heart surgery  
Penny Simmons’ dad has a serious medical � 
issue

Please keep all of these dear friends and their 

families in your thoughts and prayers during 

their time of sickness and/or grief.  We look 

forward to seeing you all back at the club and 

doing what you do best...Shagging with your 

friends.

To report someone’s name to the Sunshine 

committee:

Contact Louise Flanigan at 227-0902 or email 

her at lflanigan@bellsouth.net

From the Editor and Webmaster:

Please have all newsletter articles, pictures, stories, 

suggestions, etc. to me by the 25th.

Email to: windmill@triad.rr.com

Mary Gregory - www.burlingtonshagclub.com

June
  2  Connie Sharpe 

  3  Patricia Hodgin 

  4  David Robertson 

  6  Glenda White 

10  Taz Atteridge 

11  Kim Hodge 

12  Judy Gibson 

16  Charlie Gregory 

18  David Lassiter 

18  Cindy Smith 

21  Billy Puckett 

23  Anne Baker 

26  Penny Simmons 

29  Lorna Shively 

29  Dennis Melton 

29  Rich Rohrer 

30  Jackie Hallaman 

July
   1  Charles Lindley 

   2  Tammy Rohrer 

   3  Debbie Wolfe 

   5  Bob Bason 

   7  Andy Hill 

   9  Lynn Hooper 

14  Rickey Sharpe 

15  Tammy Allen 

15  Phyllis Godwin 

16  Karen Boone 

17  Kathy Richardson 

18  Bob Maccia 

18  Jimmy McCubbins 

21  Peggy Childress 

22  Joe Hopper 

22  Brent Lloyd 

26  Dennis Johnson 

31  Connie Barham 

31  Beth Squier 
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Go to www.shagdance.com

for all your Association Shag Club Parties and other information and news.

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

GOLF OUTING 
 SATURDAY MORNING 

(RESERVATIONS REQUIRED) 

FIRST COAST SHAG CLUB 
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 

www.firstcoastshag.com

WEEKEND TICKETS - $60.00 (Postmarked by 6/1/09)    *AFTER JUNE 1, 2009 - tickets increase to $70.00*
FRIDAY & SATURDAY ONE-DAY TICKETS - $35.00    (Saturday ticket includes dance workshop - but not dinner)  
($25.00 Tickets available on Friday or Saturday evenings after 8:00 pm)       
Count me in for:    Golf     Riverboat Cruise  
Tickets will be held at the door and confirmations are available by e-mail.   NO RESERVED TABLES. 
NAME(s) _____________________________________________________________________________ 
NUMBER OF TICKETS ____________   AMOUNT ENCLOSED $__________  Check #__________ 
ADDRESS ____________________________________________________________________________ 
CITY _______________________________ STATE ________________ ZIP ______________________ 
E-MAIL _____________________________________________ PHONE _________________________ 
PRIMARY SHAG CLUB AFFILIATION __________________________________________________ 
Make Checks Payable To:  FCSC  
MAIL TO: First Coast Shag Club, P. O. Box 551424, Jacksonville, FL  32255-1424 

ACSC/SOS 2009 SUMMER WORKSHOP 
www.shagdance.com  

JULY 10-12, 2009
Join us for great Music, Food and Dancing on a Large Professional Wood Dance Floor 

in a Smoke-Free Ballroom in the newly renovated 
WYNDHAM JACKSONVILLE RIVERWALK HOTEL 
1515 Prudential Drive, Jacksonville, FL  32207 

The Wyndham is located on the beautiful St. Johns River in Downtown Jacksonville across the river from the Jacksonville
Landing Marketplace  (only 20 minutes from the Jacksonville International Airport).     Reservations (800) 996-3426 or
(904) 396-5100.  RESERVE NOW – LIMITED NUMBER OF ROOMS.  Ask for the “ACSC 2009 Summer Shag Workshop”
Rate ($99 plus tax).  For more information contact AnnE Henry  annejh@bellsouth.net  (904/288-8256) or Tony Gonzalez
shagnbiker@comcast.net  (904/613-6867).

~ DOOR PRIZES ~ 
~ LOTTERY TREE ~ 

**** SPECIAL** ** 
SHAG WORKSHOP 

(Free to Weekend and/or  
Saturday Ticket Holders) 

Instructors: 
Michael and LeAnn Norris 

 National Shag Dance Champions 
www.michaelandleann.com

GREAT  GUEST DJ’s 
Billy Waldrep 

Jim Agee 
Murl Augustine 

Plus 
FCSC local DJs  

************************ 
VENDORS 

- Mister Don Dance Shoes 
- Dazzl Jewelry 
- FotoForU.com (Gary Jones) 
- Arlington School of Massage 
           (Plus Many More) 

SATURDAY POOL PARTY
WITH

MURL!

THURSDAY NIGHT DOCK  PARTY ON
THE LADY ST. JOHNS RIVERBOAT 

 
CRUISE THE RIVER ON SATURDAY 

AFTERNOON ($10/PERSON) ON 
THE LADY ST. JOHNS RIVERBOAT  

(RESERVATIONS REQUIRED) 
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Calendar of Events

June 5, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

DJ is Rommie Tyndall 

June 12, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

DJ is Rick “Biggun” Turner 

June 13, 2009

Burlington Shag Club’s Meet The Area Party” 

Luau..   DJs are Jim Waye and Mike Harding 

See Flyer on Page 4

June 19, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and 

Birthday Night at Master’s in the Ramada from 

8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Terry Medlin 

June 26, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” and “Hat Night” at 

Master’s in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM --- Wear 

your funny, crazy or favorite Hat 

DJ is David Sessoms - See Flyer on Page 7 

July 3, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is “The 

Dancin’ Man” Hugh Walker 

July 10 - July 12, 2006

ACSC/SOS Summer Workshop (see flyer below)   

July 10, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s 

in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is 

Rockin’ Ron Russ 

July 15 - 19, 2009

Junior SOS at N. Myrtle Beach, SC   

July 17, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and 

Birthday Night at Master’s in the Ramada from 

8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Bobby Snyder “The 

Southern Gentleman”

July 24, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s

in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM  DJ is 

Jerry Burrage

FIRST COAST SHAG CLUB 

Mark your Calendar:

June 27, 2009
Winston Salem Shag Club’s 

Oldie’s Party at Tanglewood

August 22, 2009
Winston Salem Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

October 3, 2009
Greater Triad Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

November 21, 2009
Danville Shag Club’s 

Meet The Area Shag Club Party

27

22
21

3



June 2009

Shag RagBurlington Shag Club

P.O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC  27216-1174

Sharing Helping Always Giving

The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.


